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Dear Praying Friends, 11/4/2024

Hiya from Cornwall, England! In September, we crossed the one-year mark here in England, and it’s hard to believe it’s been a
year already. We’re thankful for what the Lord has done over the past year, and for the investment of the Gossmeyer and Grissom
families who have encouraged and helped us navigate getting settled in over here. We’re thankful for the opportunity to work with
them and to learn from them during this time.

This coming year there are some things that we are excited about and need prayer for.

Pray for our volunteer clearances to be processed for the school, so we can volunteer on a regular basis. By the beginning of next
year, we should be cleared to start. The Harvest Time went very well with the kids, and we had great responses from teachers,
parents, and children. The Thanksgiving Service will be held at the end of the month. We are also partnering with the preschool
for our Christmas in a Shoebox outreach. They have offered to send out our letter for donations and to decorate the shoeboxes for
us.

Pray for continued Bible studies with the young man with a reformed background. He’s been coming to church off and on and is
struggling with some things. He has been more open lately which is an answer to prayer.

Pray for our quarterly men’s prayer breakfasts. This last one was hosted by Liskeard Baptist Church and attended by Lighthouse
Baptist Church. One of the great blessings was to see the number of men from Liskeard Baptist willing to help cook. We made a
Full English breakfast with bacon, sausage, eggs, toast, hashbrowns, mushrooms and beans for twenty, and we had twenty men
who came. Looking around the table it was encouraging to see the men fellowshipping and praying together, and we were all
challenged by Pastor Sargent’s message. Please pray for the spiritual growth of the men in both churches.

Pray for our involvement in the community to reach people. I recently joined Aiden in Taekwondo. I had a bad fall and hurt my
back, but I’m praying I can rejoin this week. Zoe has joined Aiden and I in cross country. Guitar lessons are going forward and
have proven to be a ministry help; I’m learning new hymns and jotting down chords for more. Next step is to learn spiritual songs.
The pottery shop has reopened since Bill’s passing, and Jericho has inquired about resuming lessons. Please pray she will be able
to.

Pray for our letterboxing outreach. The past couple weeks, invites were given for Lighthouse Baptist Church’s Remembrance Day
Service. Please pray for visitors.

Pray for Lighthouse Baptist Church as the Grissoms will be going home on furlough for several months. We’re praying the Lord
continues to bless the church in their absence.

Pray for Jericho as she’s nearing the end of her pregnancy. We found out we’re having a baby boy! The score will be even now
between boys and girls. Go team boy! Having a baby here has given us another avenue to meet people and insight into the medical

system.

Pray for the Kids to continue to do well in school, make friends, adapt, and for wisdom about ways we can reach families as a
family.

Thank you for your faithful prayers!

Shane & Jericho + Aiden + Zoe + Rylee Dice
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